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Our school 
attendance 

target is: 

Actual 
attendance 

this 
academic 

year: 

96% 92.26% 
 

Attendance this week: 
 

Reception 91.22% 

Year 1 97.14% 

Year 2 90.0% 

Year 3 88.75% 

Year 4 90.0% 

Year 5 90.53% 

Year 6 92.5% 

Whole school 91.49% 
 

Winning year groups: 
 

Gold – 1st Orange 

Silver – 2nd  Violet 

Bronze – 3rd  Red 
 

Headteacher’s note 
 

We had an interesting visit from Kimmy’s zoo.   
 

Exotic animals came to say hallo and the pupils had the opportunity to 
stroke and hold 
these creatures.  

 
All part of learning. 

And it is FUN! 
 

Is Dr Lawson 
wearing a scarf or a 

snake? 
 

 
We also have very 

exciting news about 
school 

refurbishment. 
 
 
 
 

Attendance continues to be mandatory for all pupils of compulsory school age and schools should 
communicate clear and consistent expectations about attendance. We are really concerned about 
the attendance figures at school, especially compared with the previous three years for the same 
period: 1 September – 24 June. 

Academic year Period average attendance 
Number of persistent absence 
pupils (below 90% attendance) 

2018/2019 95.63 3 

2019/2020 93.27 11 

2020/2021 94.76 12 

2021/2022 92.26 17 
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Big questions of the week: 
 

Reception Year 1 
Is a superhero good if they have to destroy a 

city? 

Year 2 Who ‘wins’ if you are part of a team? 

Year 3 Is everybody unique? 

Year 4 Is it ever okay to cheat? 

Year 5 
Which would be worse a world without love or a 

world full of hate? 

Year 6 
Should you feel guilty for something you haven’t 

done? 
 

Value this half-term 
 

 
 

Achievers of the week 
 

 
Reader  

of the week 
Writer  

of the week 

Mathematician 
of the week 

Scientist  
of the week 

Star  
of the week 

Reception William Scarlett Lucas River Ethan 

Year 1 Year 2 Phoebe Alice Cassidy Maci Amber 

Year 3 Year 4 Gabriella Sienna Ralph Talia Freya 

Year 5 Year 6 Charlie Riley Dylan Jess Harrison M 
 

House Points: 
 

 

    
 Ants Badgers Locusts Lizards 

Reception 130 + 8 132 + 10 126 + 12 125 + 9 

Year 1 Year 2 466 + 59 445 + 63 541 + 55 57 + 66 

Year 3 Year 4 807 + 58 711 + 62 704 + 35 769 + 50 

Year 5 Year 6 543 + 42 600 + 53 548 + 51 514 + 47 

TOTAL 2113 2076 2072 2137 
 

 
 

Exciting News 

 

Please read the letter emailed today 
(and attached) regarding 
refurbishment at the school. 
 
The demountable buildings are to be 
replaced with new, state-of-the-art 
permanent classrooms.  
 
We have been waiting for this for a 
number of years and Essex County 
Council and the Diocese have agreed 
for this to commence on 1st July.   
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Farewell 

We are sad to have to say goodbye to Miss Adams, who will be leaving 
us next Friday. Miss Adams has been a valued member of staff at Dr 
Walker’s, initially as Learning Support. Miss Adams has accepted a 
teaching position at another school, starting there in July. Miss Adams 
will be remembered for her positivity, friendly approach and 
enthusiasm for initiatives such as the Mini-Marathon fundraising 
event. We wish Miss Adams well for the future ahead. 

 

IMPORTANT REMINDER 
 
RESPECT is our value this half-term. Assemblies are being held 
on this theme to encourage pupils to respect differences and 
similarities and to develop a sense of responsibility. Reverend 
Sam is also focussing on this theme on Wednesdays. 
 
We have sadly been informed of very unnecessary and unkind 
comments being made about staff or to staff directly – whether 
in person or over the phone.  
 
Some of our parent community are feeling saddened by this and have raised comments on some social 
media platforms which is not the common feeling amongst all parents. This has caused upset. 
 
We are working really hard to make well-being of pupils a priority, so too is the well-being of our staff. 
Staff have the RIGHT to be treated with RESPECT.  
 
Whilst we appreciate that there might be differences of opinion from time to time, social media is not 
the place to voice these publicly. Can we make a kind appeal to use social media appropriately. 
 
If you have any concerns, please address this with the member of staff in the first instance. Please 
refer to the Complaints Policy. 
 
Ongoing negative and potential derogatory comments on social media, including threats, could be 
referred to the appropriate authorities and police. 

 

 
Upcoming events: 
 

Wednesday 29.06.29 

 CHANGE OF DATE - Parent meeting on PSHE/RSHE lessons to be 
taught over the next few weeks (15.30-16.00) – All Year Groups 

 

 Pupils not to attend. Staff will be available to supervise pupils in the 
playground. 

Thursday 30.06.22  Year 6 Bikeability 

Friday 01.07.22 

 GOVERNORS’ Day in school 

 West End in Schools – Shakespeare Workshops – all  

 Years 3 and 4 Virtual author visit 

 Year 6 Bikeability 

IMPORTANT NOTICE - YEAR 6 

 We have rearranged Bikeability to accommodate the year 6 pupils to attend Ongar Academy’s 
Year 6 Induction visit. 

 Bikeability will now be on Thursday (30.06.22) and Friday (01.07.22) and will not impact on the 
Y6 Shakespeare Workshop 

LAST DAY OF TERM: Please note that on the last day of term, Thursday 21st July, parents will be 
invited to join us for a picnic lunch before an EARLY finish time of 1:15pm 
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Best Friends of the 
week 

 
These pupils are the 

class buddies, 
helping other pupils 

in class. 

  

Reception Years 1 and 2 

  

Years 3 and 4 Years 5 and 6  
 

Chicken Pox 
 We have some cases of Chicken Pox in school, further NHS information on 

symptoms and treatment can be found here  

Hot Weather 

 We cannot apply suncream in school so please do ensure you do this prior 
to coming to school, ideally using a cream designed for all day cover where 
possible. 

 All children should bring a water bottle and sun hat to school during spells 
of hot weather. 

Voluntary 
contribution 
All Students 

We have approximately a third of the voluntary contributions outstanding.  
 
If we are not able to receive sufficient funds, we will not be able to offer these 
initiatives in future, as we cannot continue to subsidise it. 
 
Thank you to all the parents who have already made a £20 voluntary 
contribution towards all the fun activities this term – the Ducklings, 
Wonderdome, Kimmy’s Zoo and the Shakespeare Workshops next week. 
 
Pupils have really enjoyed these initiatives and I am sure they have been buzzing 
at home with what they have experienced. 

School Trends 
Uniform 

Please note that the deadline for uniform from School Trends in time for 
September is 18th July. 

  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/
https://www.schooltrends.co.uk/uniform/DrWalkersCofEPrimarySchoolCM50RG


____________________________________________________________________________________                                                                                       

Newsletter 
Summer Term 
Date: 24.06.22 

8 

Kimmy’s zoo 
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FUN FACTS 
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FUN FACTS 

 

Dwarf rabbits 
(Peter and Benjamin) 

Australian Whites Tree Frog 
(Princess Fiona) 

African Pygmy Hedgehog 
(Mrs Tiggywinkle) 

   

   
Females called does 
are only pregnant for 

30 days and the 
offspring are called 

kittens! 

They can change colour from bright 
green to dark brown to camouflage 

from predators! They are also 
nicknamed the smiling tree frog, I am 

sure you can guess why 

They have up to SIX THOUSAND 
quills on the top of their body to 

protect them from predators! and 
can travel up to 5 miles in one 

night to find food! 

Duprasi (or Doops) 
(Anna and Elsa) 

Crested Gecko 
(Pascal) 

Leaf insect 
(Groot) 

   

   

They store fat in their 
tail like a camel stores 

fat in its hump! 

They have a prehensile tail which 
means that they can hang from their 

tail like a monkey! Their tail can fall off 
to escape predators….but it doesn’t 

grow back! 

Many species can spray an acid 
out of their bum to escape 

predators. They can also regrow 
limbs that fall off when escaping 

from predators! 

Royal Python 
(Shere Khan) 

 

They are nicknamed the ball python 
because they curl up into a tight ball to 

deter predators! They flick their tongue to 
smell! 
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Indigo/Violet Literacy  

 
On Wednesday 22.06.22, Indigo-Violet participated in a virtual writing workshop. 
We got to meet author Lucy Strange, who talked about her new book, ‘Sisters of 
the Lost Marsh’ and tactics she uses for story writing.  
 
Lucy used real life scenarios with added ‘what ifs’ - what if there were ghosts, 
what if there world froze, what if no one ever aged … the what ifs are endless! 
 
These inspired the children to begin their own stories. 
 
 
 
# 
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Indigo-Violet welcomed Hana Tooke into their class today (albeit virtually) 
for a great reading/writing workshop. 
 
Hana grew up on a polder near Amsterdam, in a house filled with peculiar 
clocks and a head filled with a peculiar imagination. She's been a singer, a 
teacher, and even a mad scientist, but these days she spends her days 
writing stories, sculpting puppets, and collecting curiosities. She lives in 
Bath with two humans, a cat, and a skeleton marionette. Her debut 
novel, The Unadoptables, was shortlisted for the Bath Children's Novel 
Award and longlisted for the Branford Boase.   
 
Hana spoke about being a reluctant reader at school, her selective mutism, 
physical disability and her ADHD diagnosis, proving that we can all be great 
writers - no matter what challenges we face! 
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